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Dine Out With Heart 
 

Continue to encourage everyone you know to 

participate in Dine Out With Heart by patronizing 

the restaurants who are a part of this great 

fundraiser.  

 

Beloved Philo Member Passes 
 
 

Our lovely Emeritus sister LaVerne Macy left us in 
September.  
 
A memorial service will be held Saturday, October 24, 
at 10:00 a.m. at First United Methodist Church. 
 
LaVerne passed away at the home of her daughter, 
Jane Lehan 
 
Kathy Loken 
Philo Emeritus member 

SACKS FOR  
KIDS PAK 

 
 

 
 
 
            Please bring grocery bags to the      
        October general meeting as I will be  
        collecting them for Kids Pak use. 
 
           Dona Menzies, Chairwoman 
           Dine Out With Heart Committee 
 
 
 

 

 

 

  

October General Meeting 
7:00 PM Tuesday, October 8 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
Church will be open at 6 for committee meetings 

 
Dine Out With Heart 

October 1-15 
 

Shopping Extravaganza 
Saturday, October 17 
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Message from the                      
President 

 
 

It is such a joy to hear people in our community 

talking about the things we do as Philo that 

improve the lives of people. It is always 

encouraging to know that the work we do is 

impacting people in such a positive way.  

 

First, I was recently at a reception and met some 

of the teachers from the Early Childhood Center. 

Without even realizing I was in Philo they 

mentioned how wonderful the bags we provided 

for the families were. They were so appreciative 

and thankful for this donation.  

 

Another time I was at a school function and 

someone who was related to one of our 

scholarship recipients talked about how great 

Philo was in supporting students. Her relative was 

in a more non-traditional field and finding support 

for further studies was not easy. She was so 

grateful we were able to help. 

 

Finally, I have heard many supportive and 

considerate comments about Philo’s Dine Out 

With Heart initiative. People who know about 

similar programs in neighboring communities 

were so happy we finally have something like this 

here and were happy to be able to support the 

program in Loveland.  

 

It is reassuring to hear these comments. I hope you 

all are glad you are a part of an organization that 

is appreciated in our community. I look forward to 

seeing all of you at our general meeting, Tuesday, 

October 13 at 7:00 pm. We will not be having our 

new member skit this Tuesday. We have bumped 

that fun activity to the November meeting.  

 

Best Regards 

Nita Starr 

Philo President 2015-2016 

 

2015-16 Yearbook 

  
The following are corrections to the 2015-2016 

Yearbook.  Please make these corrections to keep your 

yearbook information current.   
  
Membership Directory:  
Diane Bakel – alternate phone number:  443-2101 
M.J. Bergstrand – alternate phone number:  916-871-

8760 
Margaret Crespo – alternate phone number:  613-5059 
Cindy Kurtz – alternate phone number:  667-9092 
MaryAnn Lane – alternate phone number:  690-9845 
Karen Leu – alternate phone number:  482-2525 
Denise Olson - alternate phone number:  227-3633 
Trish Malik – phone number:  219-3690 
Denise Rhodes - no longer uses home 

phone: delete 663-3072   
Ruth Sprain – address:  5260 Crabapple Ct., 

Loveland, CO 80538 
Jennifer Wilson - address:  5845 Clearwater Dr. 

Loveland, CO 80538 and 
Phone: 970-290-0209 

“Officer” page:  Under “Newsletter”:  Juanita 

Cisneros’ e-mail address is 

now juanitalvl@icloud.com 

The Yearbook Staff would like to apologize for the 

fact that the Membership Directory in the 2015-2016 

yearbook is not entirely in alphabetical order.  When 

changing to two columns per page to cut printing costs 

we had to add alternate phone numbers as they were 

left out when formatting to the two column 

format.  We did not notice that the result of adding the 

alternate phone numbers caused sections in the 

directory to be shifted, making some sections out of 

alphabetical order.  So if you can’t find your name just 

look on the previous page or following page from 

where it should appear.  We are so sorry for any 

inconvenience this may cause you.  We would reprint 

the Membership Directory, however this would greatly 

add to this year’s printing cost.  We hope to rectify this 

problem for next year's yearbook. 

Remember that the Membership Directory on the 

embers’ Only page is always current and in 

alphabetical order. 

Yearbook Staff 

mailto:juanitalvl@icloud.com
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Sunshine Committee 
Report 

 

 

A Sunshine wedding card was sent to Mary 

Voggesser and Ken Bowley- congratulations and 

best wishes!  

 

Thinking of you card to Peggy Pelizzari -her 

Mother-in-law is in hospice care in Ohio (update-

Peggy’s Mother-in-law passed away) 

 

Shellie Gutierrez's mother passed away 

 

 Miki Roth broke her ankle  

 

Howard Patterson, husband of Nancy Patterson, 

passed away 

 

Marthann Dahlen, Chairwoman 

Sunshine Committee 

 

 

Shopping Extravaganza  
 

Philo is again participating in this fun event. This 

is a great opportunity to raise a large sum of 

money for Philo and do so while having fun with 

friends! 

 

* The Outlets at Loveland  

* Saturday, October 17th  

* 10 am - 4 pm  

* $20 per ticket (Philo makes 

$10 profit on each ticket we 

sell.)  

Please contact Pam Clifford 

with any questions or info on 

additional tickets (970-290-4683) Thank you!  

 

Pam Clifford,  Chairwoman, Fall Fundraising  

Cathy Carroll,  Co-Chairwoman, Fall Fundraising 

 
 

 

Newsletter Info!! 
 

For future reference, here 

are the deadlines for 

submitting content for the 

monthly newsletters. Stay in touch! Send articles 

to me as a word document, or simply in the body 

of an email. Send to juanitalv1@icloud.com  
 

Please call if you have any questions. 

Juanita Cisneros 663-3642 

 

Philo Newsletter Calendar: 

Month   Content Deadline 

November  October 24 

January  December 12 

February  January 23 

March   February 20 

April   March 26 

May   April 23 

 

 

$Dues Are Due$ 

 

Remember to bring your checkbook to the 

October meeting or drop a check in the 

mail. Active member dues remain at $35, 

Honorary dues are $15.  

 

Those who have achieved Emeritus status (35+ 

years in the organization) are not required to pay 

any dues, but donations are always welcome and 

greatly appreciated!  

 

Please make your checks payable to Philo. If 

mailing in your check, please send to PO Box 484, 

Loveland, CO 80539. Thank you!  

 

Shellie Gutierrez, Treasurer 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:juanitalv1@icloud.com
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Presenting the Philo Board of Officers for 2015-2016 
 

President   Nita Starr  217-0226 starrnova@aol.com   

Vice President  Cindy Kurtz   667-9092 ckurtz@thegroupinc.com 

Treasurer   Shellie Gutierrez 776-6961 szebra@comcast.net    

Corresponding Sec. Sue Lussenhop 663-0568 lussenhop5@comcast.net   

Recording Secretary  Dianna Boehner 593-0801 diboe2@msn.com 

Past President  Judy Grommon 689-1451 jujukay43@yahoo.com 

 

Newsletter     
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